BCI BOARD MEETING MIUTES DECEMBER 19, 2017

The meeting was called to order by the president at 7:17. Present were Mr. Dash, Donna and Barb. The November minutes were read, Motion was made to approve minutes as read and seconded & all agreed.

We discussed the doggie box and the concrete being taken out and thrown in the creek. Also someone put white paint on the box and graffiti on the bridge. The police said to call immediately so they can take their own pictures and maybe can identify the person. Gail checked with the police about the complaints on the basketball court from July, August and September and they found one complaint in September and no action was taken. We are locking the court it looks clean, neat and tidy. The Police said leave it open and continue as you are there is nothing else you need to do. The resident locking the court needs to be consistent and not give the key to anyone else to do it for him. The board will try to contact the residents around the area of the court for their concerns and comments. Officer Gautier volunteered to speak to the resident across the street. The poles & the mesh to be mounted behind the hoop on Kenmar Dr. will need to wait till Spring when we hire back our maintenance man. A motion was made to have a contract with the resident to credit him every three months for maintaining the gate at the court. It was seconded and approved with one nay

Gail announced the Santa Tour took place and it was very short. Several people cancelled at the last minute or had to leave early. The firemen suggested that the next tour we do just the main streets then go back to the Community building to meet Santa for and hour or so. We discussed a donation and the consensus was to donate \$200.00 to the firehall.

The board signed cards for the employees Christmas bonuses.

We discussed the camera and it's been four months now. We will send a certified letter with a deadline or removal of the camera.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 P.M.

Respectfully.

Barbara Smith